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August 31, 2020 

Basement Flooding Protection Program 
on St. Clair Avenue East, St. Columba and 

Glenwood Crescent 
Contract: 18ECS-LU-04FP 

*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto and the contractor are exploring an accelerated schedule that would allow more time 
to complete the work as it progresses towards St. Columba Place and St. Clair Avenue East in order to 
complete the project by the end of 2020. 

The accelerated schedule includes working on Saturdays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. allowing restoration work 
to start sooner, which is a top priority for the community. Some underground work, such as the installation 
of sewers, watermain and water/sewer services would also take place on Saturdays.  

We will try Saturday work starting September 12 for two weekends, from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. In addition, 
Trisan has already started working extended hours on weekdays, from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Saturday work will 
be re-evaluated based on resident feedback and how the work is progressing. Updates will continue to be 
provided as the project advances. 

The next phases of the box culvert installation are expected to be less disruptive to the community as the 
work will be taking place on St. Columba and St. Clair. During these phases, Glenwood Crescent will be 
re-opened to through traffic. Intermittent road closures for about one week may be required when the new 
watermain is being installed between Stag Hill and St. Columba. 

The following work remains: 

 Storm sewer box culvert and sanitary sewer installation from the current work location on
Glenwood/St. Columba to the intersection of St. Clair and St. Columba;

 Watermain installation and water/sewer service replacements on Glenwood/St. Columba from Stag
Hill to St. Clair Avenue East;

 Road restoration on Glenwood/St. Columba from Stag Hill to St. Clair Avenue East, Glenwood
from Glen Gannon to Rexleigh and on St. Clair from 50 metres east of O'Connor to St. Columba;

 Restoration of all impacted driveways;

 Sidewalk restoration on Glenwood/St. Columba from Stag Hill to St. Clair Avenue East;

 Landscape restoration in all affected areas (tree planting, sod, etc.).

Thank you for your ongoing patience as we work through this project. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us. 

Contract 18ECS-LU-04FP 

Public Consultation Unit Paul Martin, 416-392-6681 or bfppinquiries@toronto.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889  (7 Days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)

General inquiries 311 

toronto.ca/improvements/ward19.htm 
Website 

Thank you for your patience.  Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 
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